Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS - LAKE CITY
The Department of Transportation District 2 announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 11, 2024, 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: In person at Jacksonville Public Library Argyle Branch, 7973 Old Middleburg Road S., Jacksonville, FL 32222 or online at nflroads.com/VPH.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT is proposing to close the median at 103rd Street and Old Middleburg Road South. These modifications would improve safety and provide an efficient way to enter and exit properties along this section of 103rd Street.
The full median that now exists at 103rd Street and Old Middleburg Road would be closed to allow only two right outs and a left out onto 103rd Street from Old Middleburg Road South. A second right hand turn lane will also be added onto Old Middleburg Road South.
FDOT staff and consultants will be available from 4:30 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. to answer questions and accept comments. Project documents and virtual participation instructions are available at nflroads.com/VPH. All participants, regardless of the platform they choose, will be able to view project documents, ask questions and make comments for public record.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Wayne Tooker Jr. at (904)360-5654 or Wayne.TookerJr@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Brie Isom at Brie.Isom@dot.state.fl.us or (904)360-5457. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
